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WINTER IS A-CUMEN ON ¢

The winter sesson is upon us with its darker nights and
crisper atmoshere. No doubt before it is over we could
have our share of snow, ice and frost.

We must all have walked 2 ramble in winter that had also
been done in high summer - was it any the less attractive?

I never minded having to walk the last miles of a winter
ramble in darkness, gulded by distant lights, sometimes
just pinpoints on hillside or in valley.

I never knew winters cold hand still the conversation -
chant and chatter as always charting the long line of
route.

I don't suppose we have any regulars who need to be
reminded of the afore-going, but if we have any ffair
weather hikers' who dodge winter hikes - in the words of
the moment "THINK &GAIN" ) Iﬁ the words of an ¢1d song
"COME AND JOIN USiv

iBditor?



THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING:

The Anmial General Mesting of the Club tock place on
Wednesday, 15th September, and was attended by over 60
mexbers, It was a very quiet affair, with few content-
ious matters raised, but one rather disconcerting dis-
closure made was the fact that we had sustained a
financial loss of £66 on the year's working. This was
mainly due to lack of support for the Tennis Clwb, which
made a loss of £43, The Secretary's Annuil Report is givem
elsewhere im this issue., We give on page three the names
of those elected to the General Committee for the ensuing
year, and also the composition of the varicus sub-committees
on which they will serve.

THE ANNUAL MASS

This was held on Sunday, 19th September at S5t . Nicholas',
Hawke Street, and was attended by 43 members. After mass,
the Deprofundus was recited for deceased members, and the
deceased relatives and friends of members. It was learned
that Canon Doyle was unwell; and the Clergy were asked to
convey to the Cancn, the gooﬁ wishes of the Club Mewbers for
a speedy recovery.

The half-day of Recollection which follwwed in the aftermoocn
was a big disappointment from the point of view of attend-
ance, Only eight members were present at St.Augustine's,
to hear Fr.Ripley give a series of very interesting talks.

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS

May we omce again remind you that these are now die, Agnes
Vaughan is our new Registrar, and Sﬂbs@ﬂlptlons should be
paid to her as soon as pessible, Just in case you have
forgotten, the subscription is now 7/6d. and 8/6d. for
warried couples,
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HONOURARY MEMBERSHIP ¢

We are pleased to extend heartycongratulations te
Mr.Cyril Kelly, Mr. Fred Norbury, and Mr. Gerry Penlington
who were all elected to Honourary Membership of the
Agssociation at the Annual General Meeting.

FRED NORBURY is a Founder Member of the Association, and
has held the position of Trustee for 28 yeare. He
served as Chairman in the difficult 1939/45 war years,
and played a big part in keeping the Association in
touch with members in the forces, His sound judgement
has been invaluable over the years.

CYRIL KELLY has been a member for over thirty years, and
has taken an active part in club activities over that
peried., He has had a great deal of experience in
assisting in the running of the Association, and served
for a continuous peried of twelve ysars as Chairman.

He now shares the Trusteeship with Fred Norbury.

GERRY PENLINGTON has also been a member for a number of
Years, and has served the Association is every capacity
except Trustee. He has been Treasurer of the Association
for more years than people can remember and has also been
Editor of the Newsletter for the last 16 years.

o000 c2e0 LX)



WINNIE PENLINGTON R.I.P.

As many members will already know, Wimnie Penlington died

on 12th September. We are mure all will join in extendimg
to Gerry and his family their prayers and deepest sympathy
at this sad time. Mass has been offered om behalf of the

Club for the repose of her soul,

Winnie was net an active member of the club in recent times

but was nearly always present at the A.G.M. and the Annual
Mass. She had alse taken part im the Yuletide Walk fer the

last two years. It is not widely kmown that she was a

very ardent worker for the elub in days gone by, as is herme
out by the following letter which Chris Dobbin received en
the night of the A.G.M., and which, we feel;, is gppropriate
to reproduce here.

"Dear Mr. Debbin,

I am writing to you as Chairman of to-night's Annual
General Meeting, to pay a tribute to Mrs. Pemlingtom, of
whose death I have just been informed.

At the time I joined the Liverpool Cathelic Ramblers'
just after the last war, she, as Secretary, and :
Mr.Fred Nerbury yere the maim supperts of the club.
'Ihey‘hgd, for the war years worked to keep the Associationm
in existence and were them striving hard to re-build it.
Subsequently, as you will know, although domestic

duties forced her to withdraw from the Committee she
never lost her enthusiasm for the L.C.R.A. Without this
Gerry Penlington could not have carried on the good work
as he has done for sc many years.

I am sure all members of the Catholic Ramblers' will
remember to pray for her seul and for the brave little
fawily she has lsft behind.

Az always, my best wishes to all members,

Yaurs siucerely,
M, Walsh v

Note: Mr.Walsh ie a former Chairman snd Trustee of
the Asscciation.



SOCIALITE

The lsaf strewn pavements and that extra 'mip? in the
air in recent weeks, heralded the arrival of Autumm, and
the start of the Social Season proper. The lomg dark
cold nights of the season have replaced the leng cold
nighte of our lately lamented susmer, but before your
engagerent book starts filling up, let me remind you that
the Club Christmas Party is on 22nd December and the
Yuletide Walk is on 2nd Jamuary, two .dates which are a
mugt for every member. There'silgo the Catholic Tennis
Clyb's dance at the mewly .pened University Chaplaincy.
This promises to be a big night with a bard and a beat
group in attendance, The date? - 1lth December.

Our latest Barbecne was another great success with 43
turning up on the evening. Tony Thompson spent hours

on the decor, the accent this time being on Winter
Sports, and Eric Kavanagh supplied a very interesting
slide-show, The evening was rounded off by a social.

It seems that Barbecues are here to stay. In particular
it appears to have done Eric's proposed ski-ing holiday
a boost., He now has thirteen in the party.

'Soeialite?

LA X X 4 se00 @s00

FIRST-AID

The committee are enquiring into the possibilities of
organising a series of talks on this subject. The
intention is to invite all those who are to lead
rambles in the coming months to attend these talks
and demonstrations is order to acquire some basic
knowledge for use om a Rawble in an emergeacy. Any
members will however be welcome to attend these
meetings, whikch it is hoped, will take place in ths
Committes Room at Brewmlow Hill., Details will be
announced in due course,

Eal
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WHERE HAVE ALL THE "WRITE-UPS" GONE?

You may have noticed that in our last Issue, we did neot
include a single ramble write-up. This was due to the
fact that the Editor had not received any for a number of
weeks. May we respectfully remind Leaders that one of
their principle duties when leadimg a ramble is to
appoint a person or the walk to do a write-up. The
leader should also see that this is delivered to the
Editor as soon as possible after the walk has takenm
place,

While on the subject of material for the newsletter, we
would like to remind all members that this is their
newsletter. These columns are always open to them, and
any contributions will be gratefully received by the
newsletter committee, "Pen Names" may be used if desired.

ee 00 eve0

Letter to the Editor.

"At our last A.G.M. the Chairman thankedhis committee
for amending the constitutiom which included removing
the words "and Holiday Guild" from the title of our
Association.

After the attendance at the retreat - there were only
eight members present - one womders whether or not the
word Catholic had also been removed from the Associatiens
name. I am sure Fr.Ripley must have thought that is was
a different club that could muster between 68 to 70
members for a debate in our own clubrocm and only 8 for
the half-day retreat.

Many members through various reasonscould not attend,
but I'm sure a lot more could have dome if they had set
their minds to it.

T am sure your Chairman would join me ir hoping -hat
next year our members will show the title Liverpool
CATHOLIC Ramblers® means what it says when the Annual
Mass and retreat comes round"

"Observer!



THIRTY-NINTH ANNUAL GENERAL, MEETING, 15TH SEPTEMBER91965. A

SECRETARTEL REPORT

1., In our 38th year membership reached a total ef 165
which was a decrease of 16 on last yaar (43 new
members this year).

2, A ramble or special evenpwas arranged for every
Sunday or Bank Heliday throughout the year. The
average attendance was 16/17.

Special avents wers:-

(8) A Keswick Weekend.

(b) TYuletide Walk including het-pot-supper and
social - attemdance was 107, imcluding 20
members of the Catholic Metropelitan Club.

{(¢) Two Chalet weekends were held amd ansther
en 3rd October,

(d) Ceach trips to Church Stretton for football
games with St.Mary's seminary.

(e) A Joint Ramble with the Birmimgham Catholic
Ramblers’ - attendamce was 78 inecluding 40
of our ewn members.

(f) A day out to Chester visiting the historical
places of interest, entitled 'Chester Walls.'

(g) A day trip to Tremtham Gardeas was included
in the programme but had to be cancelled due
to lack of suppert.

A mew club card was issued this year, to be held
12 months at a time, including a 6-memths' winter
prograume. A supplement fer sticking into the
card was given out later em in the year giving
the 6-momnths' summer programke.

3¢  There were 49 sccials held during the year inciuding
a Christeas party; #ix Barn Dances, five Beat Groups,
three Dance Banrd evenings, two slide shows gziven
by Tony Thompsen, featurimg colour irvansparsncies

and a movi= film on the Keswlck Weekend, tweo
discussion circies led by Fr.Frameis J, Ripley =

subjects being "The Wew Liturgy of the Mass,?

£
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and "Dees the Punmishment Fit the Criwme." A film had
been arranged for Ash Wednesday with the White Sisters,
but owing te bad weather had to be cancelled. The
social that evening was also cancelled,

Lo A photography competition was held with £1 prizes -
for the winner of each sectiom. The sections
being "The Most Humoroue", The Most Original" and
The Best Scenery." '

5. Two dances were held during the year, one at the
Grafton Rooms and one at the State Ballroem.

"6, The rosary was recited on the first Wednesday of
. each month throughout the: yea.r s when sver it was
possible, .
7., A party booking was made once again at the Philharmonic
Hall fer the Christmas Carol Comcert,

8. The 19th pest-wap temnis seasoh started as usual
with working parites attemdimgte the courts amd
pavilion. - Club championship matches have been
taking place during the season and se far have
not reached a conclusion. One American Tourna-
ment was successfully held, and a Barbecue and
social, Another Barbecue has been arranged feor
Saturday, September 25th. Memberghip has been very
disappointing reaching a tetal of 30. A joimt
Tennis dance was held at the Graftom im comjuctiom
with other Catholic Tennis Clubs. Attemdance was
227536 A £20 loss was made; of which we Wer the loss
of .

9. The football team played its 17th post war seasom in
the Liverppel Central Amateur League.

10, The News-=Letter im its 19th post war year wasz issued
on 8 occasions.

1l. Denatioms were made durimg the year to varioue
organigations, includimg eur Christmas collisctions
of £15 128. 8d. which was diwided Letween
St.Vincent's Hospice for the Dyimg awd Mambtaelly
Handicapped Childres.
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Four Wedding presents were givem to mbers, and
oRe pregant to a member leaving to t.ram for the
priesthoed. :

The Anrmal mass at Sf..Nichehn’ was attended by
about 60, of which 27 attended the i-day of
Recollection held at Immaculata House.

A larger Committee Room has been rented this year,
a double the cost of the previous one.

The Finance Committee reviewed the financial
situation of the elub amd recommended to the
General Cemmittee that the Anmual Subscriptions
should be increased to 7/6d. from 5/0d. for
single members and te 8/6d. from 6/0d. for
married members - joint. subscription. This
recommendation was carried.

An extra ordinary Finance Committee was held to
discuss the situation of the Tennis Club., After
attempting to gain new members by advertising
and amalgamating with the Catholic Metropolitan
Tennis section had failed, it was considered
whether tennis was a necessary part of the c¢lub,
A recommendation was put to the General Committee
that the temnis club should be sabsidiged this
season and for a further twelve months when the
position would be again reviewed.

E. Turner.
General Secretary.

[ XX 2 ] [ AN X ] [N X X

FOR__SALE - BARGAIN

Mini-Minor Super Deluxe - looks like a hot Csoper
Red/Blaek. Just 2-years old. 15,000 miles -
Bargain at £350 (might haggle wlth good rambler).

Owner hopes to go mountaineering in East Africa.
Apply:- Tony Thompson, 165 Outer Farum, L'pcol,1l,
WANTED: House-trained elephant by above advertiser.



KESWICK WEEK-END

John Keenan tells me that there is now a waiting list
for the Keswick weekend. Providing there is enough
suppert, the Rambling Sub-committee has decided that
they will book a bigger coach.

A detailed list giving all the gen or departure times,
walks etc., will be distributed to all those members
going on the week-end,

Bernard will be in charge of the week-end and he asks
for your full co-operatiem to make it a success,

IMPORTANT NOTE: To confirm your booking (thus securing
your place) a deposit of 10/~ per person is required.
John Keenan will be collecting deposits.

ANNUAL YUIETIDE RAMBLE, SUPFER AND SOCIAL

Once again it is time to talk about the Yuletide (didm't
1965 go quickly!). The Rambling sub will be taking
names soon for what must be surely the highlight ef the
year, something which so many of us have been looking
fomrd te.

We hope the turmout will be as goed as, if not better,
than recent y=ars.

We are inviting other Catholic Clubs such as the
Metropolitam, St.Clare's and The Irish Cenmtre.

We know that Many of our staunch rambling lads have
been looking ferward te a White Yuletide so that they
can bembard the girls with snowballs.

With regard to the ceoaches the committee wish it te
be known that no spwial arrangements will be made fer
a coach to be re-routed on the retura journey te
Liverpool unless there is demand beforehand, If you
live out of the way, you must inform the committes

at the idme of boeking. As usual the ccaches expect
%0 be back im Liverpool no laber thaa 1l p.@m., A
depoait of 2/~ per person will be required at the time
o nooding.




ADVANCE NOTICE - LAKES WEEK-END 1966

A weekend has beer booked at the Heliday Fellewship
Centre, Conistom, for 18th-20th March, 1966., se
" make a note im your diaries.

WINTER SPORTS HOLDAYS.

In the last issue of this News Letter we advertised
our proposed ski-ing holiday on the Centinemt. I am
pleased te repert that the response was terrifie.

Seven members from the club with gix of thelr friends
will be off te Italy em Jamuary 15th, 1966 fer twe
weeks sunshiné en the snow. We have boeoked early te
ensure keeping the party tegether; s whilst I would
be pleased to pass on imfermation re the heliday I
regret that imterested people will have te book them-

selves through their ewm travel ageacy.

'Erie Kavanagh!

WEDDINGS

We bave to report that the fellswing members have
qualified fer Jeint Membership, since our last issue.

Peter Athertem and Marie Cerkery

Steve Cummims gnd Joan Murphy

Eddie Quimn and Winn O'Cenner _
and Johmny Caldwell was also married in

the same period,

Te all; we extend our sincere good wishes fer their
future bappimess, We might also add that this latest
rush te the Altar has practiecally exhausted ocut stesk
of Crucifixes.,

STOP PRESS

Jest reeeived nows that Rosemary Bond wes maryisd en
Monday of this week (25th Oet.) - Cemfratelstisne and
best wishes alse.

12



nTHE FOOTBALL TEAM FULFILIED THEIR FIXTURES"

These very words were uttered by Chris Debbin at our
last A.G.M. and they plus one other stramge fact lead to
the digging up of the football team's records over the
past two seasons. Brian Martin, the football club's
gsecretary spent several hours compiling the results,
‘but I feel most of you would be baffled rather than
enlightened if I gave you the full report, so I have
extracted the league resilts and present them thus:-

A

GAMES GOALS

Seagern |Played Weon Draw Leost §{ For Against | Pnts.

1963/64 18 2 L 12 21 60 8

1964/65 15 11 13 17 8 3

Now you will realise why Chris Debbin uttered those fateful
words with which T sppend -his acecount for sarely there

caald not be many teams with a reeord as bad as this. Wwhen
I deduwee that these lads must love their football, I'm sure
you must all agree with me, though they often had to scrape
a team together, never have they failed to turn up at their

venue,

Now consider this season's recard to date., Training started
some four weeks before the official oppening of the season
with some 15 keen players from which the current team is
being selected., After only six games their record is:-

S AMES GOALS

Season | Played - Won Logt Drawn (For Against |Points

1964,/65 ) 4 1 1 20 9 9




fou must sarely agras a remarkable improvement over the
previous seasons.

A Team must score goals %o wirn ge let us tzke & lcok st
the leading gosl scorers over the last three seszons.

Seasen Leading Goal Scerers No of feals
1963/64 = = Frank Lewis 6
‘ Peter Marsden 10
1964,/65 Barry Wolfs L
Mike Marsden _ S SO
1965 /66 Barry Welfe 2

Mike Marsden 2

The team is playing well together and because they ars
winning they are gaining confidemce. "Success leads
to miccess," The team are fighting for league honours
this season. Have they YOUR SUPP(RT?

'Brie Kavahagh'

P.S. Hanover v Ramblers for S.F. Shellcross Cup.
3«1, win for the Ramblers.

es 00 ¢e 00O o060

Coming shortly on the Abby Cinema, Wavertres, ig'THE
GREATEST STORY EVER TOLD®, A PARTY WILL BE ORGANISED
IN THE NEAR FUTURE. Will thees interssted ses

Erie Kavanegh.



HOLYWELL - OCTOBER 17th, 1965.

Ron Curtie the leader greeted us at Cemtral Statiocn
bright and breezy at 10-00 a.m. after most of us
had been strengthened for the day by the hospitality
despensed at the refreshment roem of the Ribbls busg
station,.

After changing trains at Rock Ferry and Chester and
boarding a bus at Flint ; most of us were worm ocut by
the time we arrived in Holywell, so a zmall devout
minority dashed off to pray for deliverance from the
ogre of a leader, at St. Winifred’s shrine, whilst the
idle majority of the party lounged about sleazy coffee
bars, hoping for the best.

After lunch in Holywell the party set cut to attempth
Pen-y-Ball, which to most of us was a terrible slog,
but to the locals is just a steep street!

Just st the monument erected by the lecal patriotie
citizens at the wagnificent height of 820 feet Ron
decided to give us a well earned butty-break. After
the break some of the riff-raff decided to chuck the
walk s0 that they could worship the sun. Actually I
think they were all apprentice druids whe wanted to
practise jumping around ancient monuments offering
tender young female ramblers to the Gods.

The party corbimed its ramble for a few more miles
taking pleaty of rests in order to take full advantage
of the most beautiful weather.

A1l in all it was 2 smashing day out and our leaders
rendition of Burlington Bertie, Mr, Wu etc.; were most
en joyable, on the way home. I'm sure the porter at

Mossley Hill Station is still wondering what a rambler
was doing chasing the train aleng the platfor® doing

a soft shoe shuffle.

Thank you RHon for a levey day out,

Clairvaux’
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